
Starlight Ranch Mobile Home Owners’ Association
 Minutes of Monthly Board of Directors 
Meeting May 11, 2016
Call to Order:  
 Starlight Ranch HOA Board of Directors monthly meeting was held on Wednesday May 11, 2016 at the front clubhouse.  Director Hebert welcomed everyone opening the meeting at 7:12 PM. All present recited the Pledge of Allegiance. 
Roll call; Director Hebert, Director Marley, Secretary Rivera, Director C. Rodriguez, Director Edgerton, PT Rodriguez were present
Approval of Minutes:  
Secretary Rivera read minutes from the Board Meeting held on April 13, 2016.  A motion was made by Director Marley to accept the April 13th minutes as read, second for approval by Director Hebert. All in favor, motion carried. 
Treasurer Report: 	
Secretary Rivera stated the April’s financial report was not available at this time due to the vacant treasurer seat. There will be an updated report for June’s meeting. 
Activity Chair Georgia Moffitt read the activities and budget for May 2016. Director Marley motioned to accept the activity calendar and budget as read, seconded by PT Rodriguez.  All in favor, motion carried. 
 Business:  

· Motion was made by Director Hebert to pay lawyers invoice for amount of $775.00, second by Director Marley. All in favor, motion carried. 
· Director C. Rodriguez gave a synopsis of the managers meeting held on May 24th, stating management is not doing anything for the resident’s period. 
· A review of the bylaws by the board of directors to be scheduled with approval for print. 
· Secretary Rivera spoke to the resident audience on the importance of needing them to step up, help and be a part of the Membership Committee. Secretary Rivera asked Albert Erdmann to be chairperson of committee as he always stated he wants to help the community He stated yes he would and Director C Rodriguez stated he would help with the committee as well. 
· Secretary Rivera introduced Dave Wegman as the new editor for our community newsletter. Welcome Dave and thank you for volunteering. 
· Director Hebert explained the miscommunication with re-hanging of the veterans pictures in the back clubhouse. Craig and Patty Olsen to meet with manager and coordinate to get them back on the wall. 
· Secretary Rivera referred to an email sent to her from Albert Erdmann regarding transferred bingo monies not being accounted for from 2011. Secretary Rivera read the letter given to Mr. Erdmann answering the situation. Matter is closed. 
· Secretary Rivera read a letter from Director Edgerton regarding his resignation as of May 23, 2016.
· Activity Chairperson Georgia Moffat is temporarily stepping down as chairperson as stated in her letter to the board of directors effective May 14, 2016.
· Director Hebert suggested appointing Curt DeLong to vacant board seat. Curt DeLong accepted appointment. A motion was made by Director Hebert to appoint Curt DeLong to the board of directors, seconded by Director Marley. 5 in favor, 1 opposed motion carried. 

PT Rodriguez requested a short 10 minute break in the meeting to reorganize the HOA Board. All board members regrouped to the living room table. 
Call to order by PT Rodriguez; 
· President Pro Tempore Rodriguez stepped down as President
· Curt Delong to President
· Roger Hebert to Vice President 
· Jose Rodriguez to Treasurer
· Mary Rivera as Secretary
· Bob Marley as Director
· Carlos Rodriguez Director, added as Sergeant of Arms
· Harvey Edgerton – Director until May 23rd.
A motion was made by Secretary Rivera to accept the above stated reorganization of the Board of Directors, seconded for approval by Director Marley. 5 in favor 1 opposed motioned carried. 

Meeting was adjourned at 8:20 PM.
